

Westport Golf Advisory Committee Final Meeting Minutes June 7, 2022

The Golf Advisory Committee of the Town of Westport conducted a Zoom meeting on Tuesday, June 7, 2022. The meeting was called to order by GAC chairperson, Jane Dally, at 7:00 p.m.

Members Present: Jane Dally, Rich Raphael, Mike Durkin, Irla Landry and Judy Domkowski. Missing was John Ehli.

Approval of Minutes

The Minutes of the March 8, 2022 meeting and the April 4, 2022 meeting were approved by a unanimous vote.

Comments from the Public

No public comments.

President's Reports

LMGA – President Ryan Smith reported that the membership is currently at 368 members. Seven events have been held so far. The Member-Member is slated for June 25-26 and the Member Guest is set for July 15-16.

LWGA – President Marie Gross reported that membership continues to grow and currently stands at 113. Two majors have been completed including the George Buck and The President's Cup. The Member-Guest is on August 23 and the league will cap participation based on carts. **LLNH** – Anne Haymon reported that 122 women have signed up as members. The John Janik Team Scramble was a success. The Member-Guest is set for June 16 with a luncheon at Rizzuto's. Pace of play remains an issue.

Administrator's Report

Jen Fava reported that the Capital Improvement Plan survey is out. Public meetings will be scheduled for the Fall in September and October. The Rounds Report for May was 4,982. The netting near the tee box on hole #12 should arrive in the next few weeks. New poles and netting will replace what is currently there. Halfway House hours are now 8am – 7pm. The Call-Ahead ordering is working but there are still complaints. The town fireworks are scheduled for June 30 (July 1 raindate) so all tee times will end at 5pm that day to clear the course.

Superintendent's Report

Brad Brown reports that the greens are finally healing from the cold spring. Fairways are coming along but still need improvement. Bunker work continues as storms have delayed work. Liners need repair and edging and new sand is a priority. Mulch delivery is coming so Brad and his team can plant flowers. The summer crew should be in place now.

Jon Janik reported that golf operations are good and tee sheets are full. The club has hosted three outings so far this season.

Junior golf programs continue to sell out.

Merchandise is still arriving including embroidered apparel which has been delayed.

Pro shop sales have been steady.

GAC Comments

No comments

The Zoom meeting ended at 7:38pm.

Respectfully submitted, Jane Dally GAC Chairperson